
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              
 
 
12 February 2020 
 
 
Mike Nicholls 
Adult Emergency Medicine  
Auckland District Health Board 
Auckland  
 
 
Re: Nationwide Survey of Workplace Wellbeing in New Zealand Emergency Departments (EDs) 2020  
 
 
The study is a nationwide survey of emergency department staff feelings of wellbeing including self-care 
strategies. It is part of the applicant’s completion of a Master’s Degree. About 1000 staff members are 
expected to participate nationwide, 60 to 150 of these are likely to be Māori. At Auckland DHB there will be 
about 250 participants, 14 of whom might be Māori. Ethnicity data will be gathered and an analysis done by 
ethnicity.  
 
While the questionnaires are generic they are broad enough to capture Māori realities in the work place and 
responses will be confidential. 
 
On behalf of the Waitematā and Auckland District Health Boards Māori Research Committee the study has 
been approved.  
 
 
Heoi ano 
 
 
H.A  Wihongi  

 
Ngā mihi mahana  
 
 
Dr Helen Wihongi 
Director | Maori Health Research | He Kamaka Waiora  
p:  +64 9 486 8920 ext. 43204  m:  02102031167 | helen.wihongi@waitematadhb.govt.nz   
Waitemata District Health Board | Level 1 | Kahui Manaaki Building 5 | North Shore Hospital         
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